

Queensland Government

Cabinet – October 2022
Queensland Government’s Final Response to the Health and Environment Committee Report No. 18, 57th Parliament (April 2022) – Inquiry into the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and NDIS care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system 
Minister for Health and Ambulance Services

1. On 17 November 2021, the Legislative Assembly established an inquiry into the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system (the Inquiry), to be undertaken by the Health and Environment Committee (the Committee).
2. The Inquiry was established in response to the increasing pressures Queensland’s public hospitals and emergency departments were experiencing from the COVID-19 pandemic and deferred backlog of acute care, on top of existing population growth, demographic changes, and budgetary and health system workforce pressures.
3. On 8 April 2022, the Committee tabled Report No. 18, 57th Parliament (April 2022) – Inquiry into the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and NDIS care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system (the Report), which contains 40 recommendations directed to the Australian and Queensland Governments. While most of the recommendations are directed to the Australian Government (26 recommendations), 10 recommendations require joint action from the Australian and Queensland Governments, and four recommendations are directed solely to the Queensland Government.  The recommendations, and the Queensland Government positions regarding each, are detailed in the Queensland Government’s Final Response to the Report.
4. The Report’s recommendations are broad and include funding arrangements for public hospitals, primary and allied health care, including the Medicare Benefits Schedule (MBS), interfaces between public hospitals and the aged care and NDIS systems, training, attraction and retention of health, aged care and NDIS workforces, particularly in regional, rural and remote areas, and increased investment in prevention and early intervention.
5. On 11 May 2022, the Queensland Government’s Interim Response to the Report was tabled in the Legislative Assembly. It stated the Queensland Government’s in-principle support for all the recommendations made in the Report. 
6. The Final Response updates the Interim Response, providing support for 36 of the recommendations, partial support for one recommendation and in-principle support for three recommendations. The Final Response includes additional detail in relation to the Queensland Government’s positions.
7. Cabinet approved the Queensland Government Final Response to the Health and Environment Committee Report No. 18, 57th Parliament (April 2022) – Inquiry into the provision of primary, allied and private health care, aged care and NDIS care services and its impact on the Queensland public health system.
8. Cabinet noted that the Minister for Health and Ambulance Services table the Queensland Government’s Final Response to the Report in the Legislative Assembly.
9. Attachments:
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